
 

 
 

Office of Informatics and Analytics 
December 27, 2022  

Greetings,  
 
Thank you for your continued partnership reporting to the Tennessee Department of Health Drug Overdose 
Reporting (DOR) System. This notification is to inform your facility on updates regarding reportable drug 
overdose codes in Tennessee with changes that should go into effect January 1, 2023.  
 
Effective January 2023, 78 new ICD-10-CM overdose codes under three new categories of substance 
(cannabis and synthetic cannabinoids, hallucinogens, and unspecified drugs and substances) will be added to 
the DOR List of Reportable Diagnosis Codes. The DOR Diagnosis Code List will be expanded in order to 
capture nonfatal overdose events more accurately across the state and improve overdose surveillance, 
giving us a more accurate snapshot of nonfatal overdoses involving polysubstance use. Please ensure your 
facility begins including these new codes for appropriate drug overdose reporting.  
 
DOR Data Reporting Requirements  

 
 Update your DOR Diagnosis Code List to include the 78 new ICD-10-CM codes. 

 
 Begin reporting the 78 new ICD-10-CM overdose codes listed on the 2023 DOR Diagnosis Code List, 

starting in January 2023.  
 

 Please continue to report all other codes contained on the DOR Diagnosis Code List. 
 

Attached is the updated DOR Diagnosis Code List that includes the 78 new ICD-10-CM codes. These new 
codes are indicated with an asterisk. The list can also be found on the TDH Drug Overdose Reporting 
website. 
 
Please let us know if you have any questions.  Please direct questions to TDH.Informatics@tn.gov.   
 

 
Happy Holidays,  

 
Stephen Espy 
Chief Data Officer  
Director, Office of Informatics and Analytics 

 
 


